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FOOT AND MOUTH DISEASE

As everybody must be aware, our fragile economy is under threat because
of the spread of Foot and Mouth. Whatever one’s views on the political
and economic issues surrounding the situation, it is clearly in our interests
to help combat the spread of the disease. If in any doubt, please contact the
following sources of information.

INFORMATION ON ACCESS

At the time of going to press, Arduaine Gardens has re-opened, access is
now allowed in a number of Forestry Commission areas and British
Waterways has just announced that the Crinan Canal is open again. The
Tourist Information Office is being kept informed of what is and what isn’t
open to the public and they are issuing daily up-dates on the situation.

For information contact:-

Oban Tourist Information Office  Tel: 01631 563122
Fax: 01631 564273

Web sites - www.visitscottishheartlands.org
www.scotexchange.net




A FARMER’S MESSAGE ON FOOT AND MOUTH DISEASE

Foot and mouth disease is undoubtedly the most devastating ailment of
cloven hooved animals that I have encountered in the time I have been
farming at Bragleenmore. The affect on the farming industry is terrifying,
widespread and economically disastrous. The way that this particular strain
of the virus is behaving makes it very difficult to control. It is highly
contagious and it passes readily between animals and it also spreads in the
wind very easily. Contamination can be carried in many ways; footwear,
clothing, pets and vehicles are all possible methods of spreading the
disease.

Fortunately, we have avoided Foot and Mouth so far in Argyll but the
influence on farmers and the whole community is crippling. Only with
continued vigilance, the ongoing use of disinfectant and hard work can it be
kept at bay and therefore allow us to go about our daily business as
normally as possible.

Clearly it would not be sensible to go walking in the countryside in infected
areas. But, in other parts of the country where there are access
opportunities which do not bring the public into direct contact with
animals, and where risk assessment has been undertaken, they should be
used to the full. We do not want “Closed” signs all over Scotland. But,
where there are “No Access” signs, it is vital that they are respected.

Farming businesses and farming families are often dependent on visitors.
We are part of the tourism industry, and the land being used by the farmers
is a key contributor to Scotland’s famous landscapes. So there is a
common purpose in telling the public that there are places where they can
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Opening up access in places where it does not go against official advice,
will help. It will take pressure off those areas that are more sensitive and
where containment is essential thus helping the eradication of this dreadful
disease.

Angus Macl‘adyen
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drink and salsa music.

Saturday, 2™ June - the joint Parish Hill Walk is on hold at the moment
pending information on Foot and Mouth.

Wednesday, 13* June - Coffee Morning from 10.30 a.m. till noon in
Kilmelford Village Hall run by the Mother’s and Toddler s group in aid of
their funds. |

Saturday, 28" July - Sale of Work in Ardfern Village Hall from 1 - 5
p-m. in aid of the church.

Sunday, 26" August - Summer Festival at 1 p.m. in Kilmelford Village
Hall. (See Schedule below)




























































